Aileen Padilla

From:

Carolyn Leigh/Ron Perry <

Sent:

Monday, October 21, 2019 9:49 AM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

Ordinance re north fork of West Speedway

This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Pima County Board of Supervisors,

My husband and I live and own property at the NE corner of West Speedway/Gates Pass Road and North Camino de Oeste. We are unable to attend the Board's November 5th meeting, but we strongly support making the north fork of the Y one-way westbound.

Traffic headed east down Gates Pass Road frequently speeds and visibility from the east-bound leg of the Y is poor. Many cars making only rolling stops.

Sometimes small changes really enhance safety. Since the County extended the bridge guard rail along the north side of Camino de Oeste Wash farther west, plus added a large reflector angled towards eastbound traffic, accidents at our end of the bridge have dropped off dramatically. We used to have at least one major crash a year, including a fatality several years ago.

We encourage you to vote for the ordinance making the north fork of the Y one-way westbound. We feel it will definitely increase the safety of this stretch of road.

Thanks for your consideration. Sincerely Carolyn Leigh and Ron Perry

CLERK'S NOTE: COPY TO SUPERVISORS COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR CC: Than poladion.

1